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The FPPA was not designed to hear every complaint by a neighbour about a disturbance 
resulting from a farm operation or farm animal. In this case, and despite being given an 
opportunity to do so, the complainant has failed to identify what farm business they 
believe is being conducted on the respondent’s property. The respondents maintain they 
are not conducting any farm business.  
 
In my view, it is not appropriate for the complainant to bring a complaint to BCFIRB 
where there is no evidence of a farm business. The complainant can and should pursue 
existing common law remedies or alternatively, take this matter up with local 
government. In such court proceedings or bylaw enforcement actions, farmers can still 
avail themselves of the “normal farm practice defense” where they meet certain 
requirements. That would appear to be the appropriate forum for this dispute.  
 
As such, the complaint is dismissed. 
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